

## Provincial Clinical Practice Change

## Direct Organ Donation Clinical Standard – Transplant Manitoba

Date issued: May 29, 2024

To: Krista Maxwell, Sheresse Weekes, Dr. Owen Mooney, Dr. Julie Ho, Dr. David Peretz, Dr.

Nancy Porhownik, Dr. Shelley Zieroth

Cc: Dr. Eberhard Renner

Re: New Provincial Clinical Standard for Direct Organ Donations in Transplant Manitoba

From: Provincial Clinical Leadership Team

Dear Colleagues,

The provincially approved **Provincial Clinical Standard Directed Organ Donations – Transplant Manitoba** is being rolled out to establish practice standards and guidance for addressing the exceptional cases in which family members of potential deceased-organ donors make special requests to the transplant team for allocation of an organ for transplant.

This clinical standard is going to take effect immediately.

Please ensure all staff and physicians in Transplant Manitoba are aware of and familiar with this new provincial clinical standard

The standard and supporting material is available at <u>Shared Health Clinical Projects</u>, <u>Standards</u>, and <u>Guidelines</u>:

• Standard: Direct Organ Donation Clinical Standard – Transplant Manitoba

We appreciate your support as we move towards evidence-based practice to optimize our delivery of timely services in the province.